4/27/22, 3:26 PM La Salle High School Mail - Lancer's Latest - school news 4/27/22

Shannon Memory <smemory@lasallehs.net>

Lancer's Latest - school news 4/27/22
1 message

La Salle High School <marketing@lasallehs.net> Wed, Apr 27, 2022 at 3:02 PM

Reply-To: La Salle High School <marketing@Ilasallehs.net>
To: smemory@lasallehs.net

Ancer's Larest

weekly school newsletter

Big Brothers informational meeting - 4/26
Big Brothers and Big Sisters of America will be having an informational meeting and sign-ups for the 2022-23 school year on Thursday, April 28 at
3:00 pm in room 223. Please contact Mr. Lenny Winiarski with any questions.

No school - 5/9
There will be no school for students on Monday, May 9, 2022. Faculty and staff will be participating in School of Faith and professional development.

Fritz's Fun Run - 5/13

Math teacher, Bob Fritz, will be running 54 laps for a cause to celebrate his 54th birthday! On Friday, May 13, he will be running 54 laps on La Salle's track,
totaling over 13 miles, to raise money and awareness for A Child's Hope International. Students will be engaged in fundraising opportunities

throughout the week of May 13, but we're hoping to meet our fundraising goal of $2,022 with the help of the entire La Salle community. Please

consider making a donation! For donations of $20 or more, you will receive a coupon for 10% off your next purchase at the Spirit Shop!

LYSIT music trivia night - 5/14

Join us for a fun evening of music trivia! In June, we have two groups of students who will attend service trips to Harlan, KY and Chicago, IL. To help
offset the costs for these students, we will be hosting a music trivia night in the gym on Saturday, May 14, 2022. Doors open at 6:00 pm with music
bingo at 6:15 pm and music trivia beginning at 7:00 pm. Larosa's pizza, pop and beer will be available for purchase. Split-the-pot tickets will be sold
and there will be prizes for first and second places in the trivia contest will be awarded. Cost is $20 per player and proceeds benefit students attending
the service trips. Get your team together and pre-register on our website! Please contact Chris Winiarski with questions.

Last call for 2021 - 22 yearbooks - 4/29
The last day to purchase yearbooks online for the 2021 - 22 school year is Friday, April 29. The cost is $65 per yearbook. The school code is
13239622. The 2021-22 yearbooks were passed out to students before spring break.

‘We're hiring!

Are you interested in making a difference in the lives of our young men, helping them acheive their full potential in mind, body and spirit? Join our team!
We are looking for candidates who are mission-focused, independently driven and above all else, looking for a deeper meaning in their career. We are
currently hiring for substitute teachers and a part-time engineering teacher.

Keademics

ACT Prep Course - registration now open
In March, La Salle juniors took an official, state-funded ACT provided through the State of Ohio in conjunction with the ACT organization. If
students/parents are satisfied with the results of this test, these results can be submitted withyour sons’ college applications in his senior year.

Students who wish to retake the ACT test may do so, but they are responsible for the registration fee for any addional tests. The current fee is $60 for
the test without the writing/essay portion, which most universities do not require.

Though it is never required for testing, La Salle is offering an ACT Prep Course prior to the July 16 and the September (TBD) ACTs. Our approach
involves testing, skills review, problem-solving concepts and strategies and practice materials.

The course will consist of five sessions from 9:30 am-12:00 pm on the following Tuesdays:

e June14
e June21
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e June28
e Julys
o July12

The class size will be limited to the first 15 paid registrants. Registration is open through May 24, 2022. Please click here to register. The fee for the
course is $365, which also includes practice materials that will be made available to the students. If there are still openings, late registrations will

be accepted with the same fee of $365. The entire fee must be submitted before the student will be allowed to attend the course. Students who have
previously taken the course may attend again without charge, but they must contact Mrs. Moroney. Post-registration, a student and his parents will
be required to sign a commitment form, which will be provided after registration and must be submitted at the first session so that the student is
able to continue to participate in the classes.

Please contact Kathy Moroney with questions.

La Salle Intern Academy - 5/2

We have a great opportunity for alumni and local businesses! La Salle High School is offering an internship program for our students. We have partnered
with SOCHE, a nonprofit organization that uses regional workforce initiatives and internship management to connect industry employers with the K-12
workforce. If you are a business owner and are interested in learning more, please join us at our luncheon on May 2, 2022, from 12:30 - 2:00 pm.
Learn more about the La Salle Intern Academy and how you can hire a current student for half the cost! If you are looking for summer or fall employees
this could be a great opportunity for your business. Lunch and soft drinks will be provided. RSVP by April 22, 2022.

Click here to view highlights about the program. Click Here to read more information about SOCHE and how an intern can benefit your company.
For additional information or questions email Jen Daly.

1j kramark Food Service

New cafeteria menu and vendor for 2022-23 school year
Our cafeteria will have a new menu next school year! We are excited to announce that we are partnering with W.G. Grinder’s to provide our lunches
starting in August 2022. Parents, please be mindful of what funds you add to your son’s lunch account for the remainder of 2021-22 school year. A

credit balance at the end of this year will need to be refunded by Aramark. Keep an eye out for more information on this exciting change!

Kthletes

4/27

Varsity baseball vs. Moeller at La Salle, 5:00 pm

JV baseball vs. Moeller at Moeller Athletic Complex, 5:00 pm
Freshman baseball vs. Moeller at Bicentennial Park, 5:00 pm
Varsity lacrosse vs. Indian Hill at La Salle, 7:00 pm

4/28

Lacrosse vs. Winton Woods at La Salle, 6:30 pm

JV Track & Field at Ross, 4:00 pm

Volleyball at Moeller, JVB at 5:00 pm, JVA at 6:00 pm, varsity at 7:00 pm
Varsity tennis vs. Moeller at Blue Ash Rec Center, 3:30 pm

JV tennis vs. Moeller at La Salle, 3:30 pm

4/29

Varsity baseball vs. Badin at La Salle, 5:00 pm

JV baseball vs. Badin at Joyce Park, 5:00 pm

Freshman baseball vs. Badin at Bicentennial Park, 5:00 pm
Varsity track at Ross, 4:00 pm

4/30

Freshman baseball vs. Fairfield at Creekside Middle School, 3:00 pm and 5:00 pm
Varsity lacrosse at Northmont, 10:00 am

Varsity tennis - Coaches Classic at location TBD, 9:00 am

5/2

Varsity baseball vs. St. Xavier at The University of Cincinnati, 5:00 pm
JV baseball vs. St. Xavier at La Salle, 5:00 pm

Freshman baseball vs. St. Xavier at St. Xavier, 5:00 pm

Varsity lacrosse vs. Franklin at La Salle, 6:30 pm

5/4

Varsity baseball vs. St. Xavier at La Salle, 5:00 pm

JV baseball vs. St. Xavier at St. Xavier, 5:00 pm

Freshman baseball vs. St. Xavier at Bicentennial Park, 5:00 pm

JV Track at Harrison, 4:00 pm

Volleyball vs. Roger Bacon at La Salle - JVA at 5:00 pm, varsity at 6:00 pm
Varsity tennis at Colerain, 3:30 pm

JV tennis vs. Colerain at La Salle, 3:30 pm

Volleyball grade-school night - 5/4
Grade-school students K-8 are invited to join us as the Lancers take on Roger Bacon on Wednesday, May 4 at 5:00 pm. Grade-school students will
receive free admission when they wear their school volleyball uniform or school spirit wear. Door prizes will be awarded!

Sports physicals offered on-site - 5/19

Dr. Burger, M.D. Medical Director, will be performing on-site sports physicals on Thursday, May 19, 2022. Students entering 9-12th grades may
participate. The cost is $20, cash or check (payable to Beacon Orthopaedics) only. Ten dollars is donated back to La Salle's athletic department. Every
student must have a physical form signed and completed by a parent or guardian. The times for the on-site physicals are:
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¢ Rising seniors - 6:00 pm

* Rising juniors - 6:20 pm

® Rising sophomores - 6:40 pm
® Rising freshman - 7:00 pm

Please contact our athletic trainers, Alex Popken or Dan Forcum, with any questions.
Lancer night at FC Cincinnati - 6/24

Join us as we honor La Salle graduate and current Orlando City soccer player, Kyle Smith '10, at the FC Cincinnati game on Friday, June 24, 2022.
Kyle will be inducted into the La Salle Hall of Fame on the field of TQL stadium. To purchase tickets at our group rate use code LANCER22.

T Campus Ministry

Elife School Ministries - 4/30

Saturday, April 30, 2022, elife School Ministries has a need for volunteers to help with guest services, lunch set-up and cleanup at their Women's
Nondenominational faith Conference. Volunteers are needed in shifts from 8:00 am - 12:30 pm and 12:30 -5:00 pm. Volunteers can work part or all
of a shift.Volunteers should wear a polo shirt and uniform bottoms. Please email Sam Jasper with questions.

Service hours
Students are reminded to complete the Christian Service Hours paper form by the Campus Ministry Office or the online form for any Christian
service performed in your community. If you know of other service opportunities for students, please contact Angie Frigge at afrigge@lasallehs.net

Career ¢ College P-eAdiness

Junior parent College Information Night - 4/27

The counseling department will present to junior parents about the college application process. The meeting will begin at 6:00 pm in the
Heritage Room. Parents can park in the large parking lot behind the school building and follow the signs to enter. All participants

need to register for the event by clicking here.

82 Nurse's 0fhce

Vaccine reminder for parents of class of 2022

Ohio’s immunization law requires that all students entering 12th grade must have received two (2) doses of the MCV4
(meningococcal serogroup A,C,W and Y) vaccine (for Meningitis).

Please note:

* The second dose must be given on or after the 16th birthday

* There must be at least 8 weeks between the first and second dose

*If the first dose was given on or after the 16th birthday, a second dose is not required.

Your current 11th-grade son will need to show documentation of having received these immunizations by the time he returns to school in the fall. Please
notify the school nurse if your son has already received the Meningitis vaccine(s), or to make arrangements for your son to receive the immunizations
before the “rush” this summer. If your son has already received the vaccines please send an updated immunization record to the nurse
either through email sgeoppinger@lasallehs.net or fax to 513-741-2357.

If your son has not already received the vaccines, please contact your son’s doctor/clinic to schedule an appointment. The Health Department provides
the vaccine either free, for a nominal charge for children without insurance, or with Medicaid insurance. You may reach the Health Department at

513-946-7882 for additional information and their immunization clinic schedule.

If you have any questions please contact school nurse, Susan Geoppinger, directly at 513-741-2302 between 7:30 am - 3:00 pm.

Virtual Blood Drive - now through 5/31
To donate blood with Hoxworth Blood Center, please schedule your appointment in one of the following ways:

e Schedule donation at one of Hoxworth’s seven neighborhood donor center locations:
o Ft. Mitchell, Anderson, Blue Ash, Central, North, Tri-County or West

e Search by zip code for a mobile blood drive near you

e Call Hoxworth at 513-451-0910 or visit hoxworth.org to schedule donation

Be sure to mention either La Salle High School or group code LBE. Thank you for saving lives!

Donate to help us win grant money! With 36 units donated, we will receive a $500 grant award!

§9) Pride of La salle

Marching Band/Color Guard evening - 4/28

Interested in playing an instrument or spinning a flag or rifle? Join us for a fun evening full of games, music, friends and pizza on

Thursday, April 28, 2022 in the de La Salle Band Room from 6:00 - 8:30 pm. This event is open to all seventh and eighth grade students, current
and future students of La Salle, Mercy McAuley and girls attending Roger Bacon. Please contact Meredith Morgan with any questions.

1 Senior InfoymAation

Important Dates

Parents of senior students should have received an email yesterday with important graduation and end-of-the-year information. Parents and students
can visit the new Quick Link, Class of 2022 Graduation Information, on our webpage for up-to-date information regarding graduation and end-of-the-
year activities for seniors.
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April open hours
Our spring items have arrived and are available in store! We have new hoodies, tank tops, jackets, cardigans, t-shirts and more!

We will be open on:
e April 28 from 4:30 - 6:30 pm

As a reminder, our store has moved to its permanent location, attached to the Alumni Heritage Room. Please use the courtyard entrance and enter
under the red awning. We are also open by appointment. Please contact Emily Brichant to schedule an appointment.

Spring Sale - 5/6 & 5/7
We are excited to announce that our spring sale will be held on Friday, May 6, 2022, from 3:00 - 6:00 pm and Saturday, May 7, 2022,
from 10:00 am - 1:00 pm! We will be offering 15% off all regular-priced items.

Orders ready for pickup
The following orders are ready for pick-up in the main office. Orders can be picked up Monday - Friday, 7:30 am - 3:00 pm.

¢ Lindsay Dooley

e Chris Frey

e Garvin

e Mary Jackson

e Austin Kaiser

e Debbie Mattingly
e Chrissy McAlister
¢ Natasha Sanabria-Quintero
e Ed Schaad

¢ Austina Smith

e Brady Tiller

fJ'J Voedl Ensemble

Vocal Ensemble continues to prepare for Normandy trip

Students are working hard as they continue to prepare for the trip during rehersals, as their trip is just over a month away! This trip will also be an
incredible historical and educational experience for our students and the 12 alumni joining them. We are extremely honored and proud to represent
our veterans, our La Sallian families and the United States of America with this special invitation. We are thankful to the veterans of our VAD assembly
for nominating VE and for the support of our La Salle families. Save the date for our Normandy Preview Show on May 22 at 2:00 pm!

We are still accepting donations to offset the costs for our young men going to France. The cost per student is $5,000 and we need your help to offset
their costs through donations. If you would like to donate, please visit our website.

Quick Links
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